Imperial Calcasieu Human Services Authority
Calcasieu Parish Central Library

301 West Claude Street

Lake Charles, Louisiana 

September 13, 2011, 5:30 – 7:30 PM

​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​______________________________________________________

I. ROLL OF MEMBERS
Doug Hebert, Chair, opened the meeting and asked for introductions.

1. Mr. Doug Hebert, Jr., appointed by Allen Parish.

2. Mrs. Patty Farris, appointed by Beauregard Parish 

3. Mr. David Palay, appointed by Governor Jendal 

4. Mrs. Sandy Gay, appointed by Calcasieu Parish.

5. Mrs. Susan DuPont, appointed by Cameron parish

6. Mr. Clarence “Chris” Stewart, appointed by Governor Jendal

Absent

1.  Ms. Christina Mehal, appointed by Jefferson Davis Parish
II. WELCOME AND INTRODUCTION OF GUESTS
Guests
1. Ms. Tanya McGee, Office of Behavioral Health, liaison with Department of Health and Hospitals.

2. Ms. Susan Fry, Office of Behavioral Health

3. Debra Lavergne, Office of Behavioral Health
4. Sandy Kimball, Office of Behavioral Health
III. APPROVAL OF MINUTES
The August minutes were approved as written and corrected.
IV. UPDATE ON REPORTING BY PARISH REPRESENTATIVES TO POLICE JURIES
Doug Hebert went to Allen Parish Police Jury meeting.  Doug reported about this board, what it is and where we hope to go.  He received affirmation from the Police Jury about the work of the board.  The question raised by the Police Jury was about the amount of money that will be involved and Doug reported that he did not know but would find out.

The representatives from Cameron and Beauregard reported that they had not yet had a chance to meet with the Police Juries but they would do that.

Dave Palay reported that he is scheduled to make a presentation at the Southwest Louisiana Autism Society on October 6th.  He has learned that there is also another Jewish privately funded organization which houses adults.  Dave hopes to meet with that group later in the month.  He offered to go with anyone making a presentation if his calendar is free.  He is working on something tangible to present to various groups such as Kiwanis, etc.  He hopes also to meet with the Calcasieu Parish Police Jury after a trial scheduled in November.  The suggestion was made that Chris Stewart and Sandy Gay also go to the Calcasieu Parish Police Jury.  

Tanya McGee affirmed the outreach to the community.  Part of the development of the board is to make presentations and to get feedback from groups.  When a group has a question, if we do not know we can get the answer and get back to them.  Tanya cited Doug’s experience with Allen Parish as an example.  When the board has completed Phase I and the evaluating team comes from Baton Rouge, we will be asked how we got community input and what questions came from those meetings.  Information about the need for services provided by these human service agencies can also be obtained through the internet.
Later in the meeting, Tanya reported on the one seat on the board still vacant.  It is to be filled by someone chosen by the Governor with some expertise in finances.  Tanya has talked with the Governor’s office and one name has been received – Sean Stablehouse from Jefferson Davis Parish.  The recommendation is on the Governor’s desk and Tanya expects the appointment will be made soon.

V. REVIEW OF TIMELINE FOR PHASE 1 COMPLETION

Tanya distributed handouts with a suggested timeline to complete phase one.  She pointed out that if the Board does not complete phase one by December, it will be difficult to complete phase 2 (which is the hiring of the Executive Director) by June.  Since the Department of Health and Hospitals works on a fiscal year, if we miss the June deadline, we will be delayed for one year.  

September
Complete review of Board Development and Governance Manual

Community Engagement:  OCDD Meetings, 
LCBHC open house
Preparation for Hiring Executive Director – Appoint Search committee.
During this month, Sandy and Tanya will gather all information needed for the review – minutes, documents, documentation of community outreach, etc and put it all in one binder.  Tanya promised that each Board member will receive a binder when the original is completed.

Later in the meeting, Dave Palay expressed a needed that all electronic documentation should be on some source other than personal computers.  Doug Hebert replied that he has already started a yahoo group and all documentation can be uploaded to that site and communication can be better facilitated through that source.  That plan was affirmed.

October 

Sign off on final Board Development and Governance Manual

OBH RAC meeting
Present plan for hiring Executive Director and Job Description

Prepare documentation for Phase I Review

The position of Executive Director is a very important position.  The job description needs to clearly state expectations and qualifications needed.  The plan needs to include a plan for recruitment and where we will advertise in addition to a plan for the interview process.  Tanya said that she would send information from other districts to the search committee.  The board needs to be as prepared as possible so that when we get the green light from Baton Rouge, we will be ready to go.  The position is an unclassified civil service position.  Should a civil service employee be selected, that person would have to give up that position and accept the unclassified position.  This gives more flexibility in salary and in hiring and firing.  
November

Board sign off on plan for hiring Executive Director and on the Job Description

Request Phase I assessment.
By November we should be ready to request the Phase One assessment.  During that meeting, Tanya will conduct a mock assessment to prepare the Board for the questions that will be asked.

December


Phase I assessment.

Tanya reported that those doing the assessment would be from the Department of Health and Hospitals in Baton Rouge and Dr. Joseph Cam from the Office of Behavioral Health and Development.
The assessment usually takes three or four hours.  The Board may consider a special meeting for that review.

VI. APPOINTMENT OF EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR SEARCH COMMITTEE
At the suggestion of Dave Palay, this item was moved up in the agenda.  After some discussion it was agreed that the search committee would prepare the job description and the plans for selecting the Executive Director.  These documents will be presented at the October meeting for approval by the Board.

The committee will then be responsible for following the approved plan and receive the applications.  The committee will weed out those who do not meet the criteria for the position and present the qualified candidates to the entire committee for consideration.

While the regular meetings of this Board are open meetings, any consideration of possible candidates for the position will be in executive session.

Doug Hebert was drafted for this committee and Susan DuPont and Chris Stewart volunteered to serve with him.  

The committee agreed to meet on Tuesday, September 20, 2011, at 5:00 PM at the Office of Behavioral Health on Fifth Avenue.    Tanya agreed to email lessons learned from other districts to the committee before that meeting.
VII. STEP BY STEP APPROVAL OF BOARD GOVERNANCE POLICY MANUAL

Tanya pointed out that the last ten to twelve pages of the manual are forms that may not need a great deal of review.  Dave Palay suggested that the handouts be marked as an “Addendum” to be discussed after the Executive Director is hired.  That suggestion was accepted by the committee.

In the Code of Conduct: 

· Uunder No. 1 “Board Members may not may not attempt to exercise individual authority over the Authority except as explicitly set forth in board policies” there were three subsections.  Subsection (c)  read  “Members will give no consequence or voice to individual judgments of ED or staff performance.”  There was much discussion about the wording of this subsection affirming the right of a board member to express an opinion about a perceived problem.  

· Tanya said that she would check but her understanding of the subsection is that no one person on the board has an individual voice about the executive director.  If a board member sees a problem the process would be to call an executive session of the board and the board then decides whether to direct the issue and how to proceed.  The goal is to protect both the director and the board.

· As the conversation continued, it became clear that the issues raised by Tanya were covered by the first two subsections and the third was unnecessary.  It was then moved to delete subsection (c) and that motion was adopted.

Under Board-Executive Director Linkage, Delegation, in #2 the wording “as long as the Executive Director uses any reasonable interpretation of board’s ENDS and Executive Limits” was changed to read “reasonable interpretation as defined by the Board of Ends and Executive Limits.”  This was to stress the reality that the Executive Director is accountable to the Board.  
Minor revisions were made to Board-Executive Director Linkage, Monitoring.   

VIII. AGENDA FOR OCTOBER 11, 2011 MEETING
The agenda for the October meeting will include a final acceptance of the manual and the by-laws.  Some board members still need to sign the by-laws.  Dave Palay asked that the corrected manual and by-laws be sent to the board electronically so that everyone will have a chance for a final review before the October meeting.

The search committee will also present their report for review and adoption by the board.  

The meeting will be moved to the Office of Behavioral Health, 3505 Fifth Ave.  Doug Hebert will thank the Library and notify them that the meetings have been changed to another location.  
IX. ANY OTHER BUSINESS
There was no other business.
X. ADJOURN
PAGE  
3

